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[image: image2.emf]  The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. A school newsletter can be a great way to develop a strong relationship with parents. First, choose a short title or theme for your newsletter — something like "School News," or “Back to School.”  If you’d like,  you  can also add a   date and   volume number  for yo ur  newsle t ter.   Next, establish how much time  and money you can spend on your  newsletter. These factors will  help determine how frequently  you publish the newsletter and  its length.  

[image: image3.png]



St Mary’s Catholic Primary School Newsletter


Living , loving and learning with God  




















April 2021





PE days this term by Class


Robin Class-Tuesday and Thursdays


Woodpecker Class-Wednesdays and Thursdays


Owl Class-Wednesday and Thursdays


Kestrel Class-Wednesdays and Thursdays


Eagle Class-Monday and Thursdays



































Welcome back to the summer term


We hope that you were able to enjoy some down time this Easter.   





Children returned to school and settled very quickly into school life. They are definitely  enjoying being on the field. We are so fortunate to have so much space and the children are making the most of the chance to play together.


As we returned to school Covid rates nationally and locally were at very low levels. Despite this we remain in class hubs and have high levels of hand washing and cleaning throughout the day.


We are still required to support national track and trace protocols these have been sent separately as a reminder of the actions and expectations. 





Still there are some signs of some positive steps forward.  However small they are all helping us to see that we are moving in the right direction.   When children have talked about the holidays the majority reported highlights being the chance to see family members; particularly grandparents and cousins.  Many have enjoyed seeing friends.   


Summer term learning 


At the end of Spring we were closely reviewing children’s learning and working to ensure that we offer a positve and engaging curriculum whilst ensuring that each child has  every oppportunity to secure strong skills in reading, writing and maths.  We know that the last year has caused some interuptions as well as some gains so we are focussed on looking  forwards.  Class teachers will share the summer term curriculum overview with parents over the next two weeks. 


This will give details of the learning areas your child will cover this term.


In school we have been able to plan for more steps to a wider normal……


Before and after school club timetable – please note that there is no cost to attend these events.  We are very keen to encourage children to be as active as possible.  Do consider signing your child up if you haven’t already. 


Trips


From 31 st May we are hopeful that we can access trips to support children’s learning.   We are putting plans in place for these and will communicate directly with relevant classes. 






































                             








  















































Bikeability Year 5  next week beginning Tuesday 27th April to Thursday.  This is an incredible opportunity for children to learn road skills and cycling confidence. This is a very high quality training experience and amazingly there is no cost as it is Government funded. 








Diary Dates


Clubs this term 





Monday3.30-4.30


Owl Class multisport club





Tuesday3.30-4.30-Invitation only Owl Class Gymnastics





Wednesday 3.30-4.30 Kestrel Class multisport club





Thursday- 8-8.45 Eagle running club





3.30-4.30 Eagle cricket/rounders club





Friday 8-8.45 Kestrel running club





Monday 3rd May-school closed Bank Holiday





End of half term 


Friday 28th May











Return to school 




















Parents information evenings dates T.B.C























Music is alive at St Mary’s once again.


We have a strong trdaition of music learning at St Mary’s.  Our approach to music teaching develops a sense of community, it develops  concentration and attention and the focus on beat and rhythmn supports quality critical thinking and reasoning.  So many of our children simply enjoy the joy of singing together.   


We have all missed music and performance in school life so are delighted that it is returning more fully this term.


Following her return from maternity leave Mrs Gibbs has been working closely with Mrs Burrough to ensure that we return as quickly as possible to the very high level of music learning  that we enjoyed prior to lockdown one. From this week all children will be taught by Mrs Gibbs in their class groups.





Whole Class singing : Eagle, Kestrel, Owl and Woodpecker class will be working with Mr Edwards once a fortnight to bring back to life some of our songs.   





Music lessons for individual pupils : next week we will see a return of music lessons in school for those who were taking part in them previously. 


We are working hard to put together some options for new children to take up lessons and will be in contact very soon. 









































Reminders�





Don’t forget……..





Absence 


Inform us promptly of any absence. Leaving a message on the school answer machine is a very efficient way to inform us of the reason for any absence. 





School Lunch 


We are now in the summer term menu.  Please check the meals you have selected to ensure that your child will eat these.  





Please continue to book your child’s meal on Parentpay by Thursday each week ready for the following week.  





Uniform- please name uniform particularly jumpers. We have six unnamed and unclaimed jumpers already ! 
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St Mary’s summer activity challenge.


As a whole school we will cover the distance from St Mary’s to The Olympic Stadium in Tokyo : a distance of 8251 miles.


Children will run 1 mile each day by completing the six laps of the running track.  


At the start of July we will have a sponsored bounce* and at the same time will make up any lost miles to take us to the total.  


( *Subject to Covid restrictions – the activity will be adapted if safety makes this necessary to ensure that the children experience fun and a sense of celebration). 





All funds raised will go the Bristol Children’s Hospital. 





Why Bristol Children’s Hospital ?   We never like to consider that any child will be so ill that local medical support will not be enough but it is important to know that Bristol Children’s Hospital has specialist services including state of the art provision for every child in the South West who needs this level of care.   This means that children in the South West can access the best quality of care without needing to travel to Great Ormond Street. 


Poppy has spent too many of her days in the hospital so we know just how much it means to families when this is needed.  


Not only do children receive the best medical attention, they have access to toys and facilities to make their stay brighter. As well,  families are able to stay close by,  which removes a whole lot of stress and anxiety during what can be very difficult times.   Much of this is funded through The Grand Appeal and we would like to support this in recognition of all the hospital has done for Poppy and her family.   





� HYPERLINK "http://www.uhbristol.nhs.uk/about-us/our-charities-and-fundraising/the-grand-appeal/" �http://www.uhbristol.nhs.uk/about-us/our-charities-and-fundraising/the-grand-appeal/�

























































































St Mary’s Catholic Primary School Axminster, Lyme Road.  Tel 01297 32785


Email : � HYPERLINK "mailto:admin@stmarysaxminster.devon.sch.uk" �admin@stmarysaxminster.devon.sch.uk�


Part of  Plymouth CAST working to achieve excellence across the South West 





St.Mary’s Catholic Primary School 


Part of the CAST Academy of  Schools  South West. 


Chair of Governors  :  Liz  Tompkins 














